                                                                     Chelsea, Massachusetts, September 22, 2014

A Regular meeting of the Chelsea City Council was held. The meeting was held at the Chelsea City Hall located at 500 Broadway, Chelsea, Mass. The following Councilors were present: Councilors Recupero, Cataldo, Brown, Robinson, Murphy, Frank, Cunningham, and Hatleberg. Councilors Cortell and Barton arrived at 7:07 p.m. Councillor Perlatonda was absent. Council President Matt Frank presided over the meeting. The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m.
Memoriums and celebratory resolutions:
The following Resolution was introduced by Councillor Frank and Recupero.  A motion from Councillor Frank to adopt under suspension was adopted.

                                             RESOLUTION

WHEREAS,   The Governor Bellingham Cary House was built in 1659 by Governor Richard Bellingham,

WHEREAS,   The Governor Bellingham Cary House played an important role in the American Revolution, playing host to the troops of Colonel Gerrish during the Battle of Chelsea Creek during which the troops sank the British Ship, “The Diana”,

WHEREAS,   The Bellingham Cary House Association was created in 1912 after the home had been inherited by several family members,

WHEREAS,   The Bellingham Cary House Association has hosted many community events including the Strawberry Festival, Harvest Supper and Holiday Parties,

WHEREAS,   The Bellingham Cary House Association preserves the historic character of the Governor Bellingham Cary House for future generations, opening the doors of the historic home multiple times a year,

WHEREAS,   The Bellingham Cary House is a popular destination on the Annual Chelsea Art Walk, now therefore be it

RESOLVED,   that the Chelsea City Council celebrates the achievements of the Bellingham Cary House Association and recognizes the importance of the Governor Bellingham Cary House on the history of the City of Chelsea and the United States of America as a whole. 

Public speaking:

The public speaking portion opened at 7:11 p.m. The following came forward to speak:

Ms. Lee Farrington, 441 Washington Ave., spoke for the Cary House Association, about the History of the Bellingham Cary House and the 100th Anniversary Dinner.

Henry Wilson, 105 Beacon Street,   thanked the City Council for supporting the new development in the city. Affordable housing is also needed.

The public hearing closed at 7:15 p.m.

The minutes of the City Council dated September 8, 2014 were approved at the request of Councillor Barton under suspension.

Communications from City Manager:
The following communications were received late from City Manager Jay Ash. No objections. Councillor Robinson moved the following communication to a second reading under suspension.

The Honorable City Council

City Hall

Chelsea, MA 02150

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

It is great pleasure for me to recommend John Matosky for your appointment to the Planning Board.

As you know, John is currently a member of the Traffic Commission, where he has served admirably. That service prepares him well to join the Planning Board.

To remind you, John is a practicing attorney and resident of 950 Broadway. In my past discussions with John about his potential service to his community, he has appeared to me to be one who is very interested in advancing the cause of Chelsea and has accomplished the same through his Traffic Commission service. I have found him to be rational in his thinking, knowledgeable on a wide range of subjects and committed to making a difference.

I do believe John Matosky will be a contributing member of the Planning Commission. I therefore respectfully request your affirmation of his appointment through two readings and a vote.

Sincerely,

Jay Ash

City Manager 

.  

The following communication was received from City Manager Jay Ash. A motion from Councillor Cortell moved it to a second reading under suspension.

The Honorable City Council

City Hall

Chelsea, MA 02150

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

I am pleased to recommend Mr. Todd Taylor of 45 Nichols Street for appointment to the Planning Board.

I have known Todd for a short period of time, but I have had extensive discussion with him during that time about his background, experience and interest in public service. I believe his business acumen will be an asset to the Planning Board, and I believe his concern for the best to happen for Chelsea will be equally as substantial.

I do believe Todd Taylor will be a contributing member of the Planning Commission. I therefore respectfully request your affirmation of his appointment through two readings and vote 

Sincerely,

Jay Ash

City Manager

The following communication was received from City Manager Jay Ash. A motion from Councillor Cortell moved it to a second reading under suspension.

The Honorable City Council

City Hall

Chelsea, MA 02150

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen of the Council:

I am pleased to recommend Mr. Joe Fuchs of 11 Boatswains Way for appointment to the Economic Development Board. Joe will fill the unexpired term of Ted Coates, who resigned from the Board on August to pursue other community efforts. 
I have known Joe, as I suspect many of you have known Joe, for many years. He has impressed me with his level of interest in Chelsea affairs, his perspective on those affairs, and his thought process in discussing his observations those affairs. Joe has been active at Admirals Hill and throughout the community. His business interest, as well as his community involvement, align with the needs of the Economic Development Board am pleased to see he is so willing to serve.

I do believe Joe Fuchs will be a contributing member of the Economic Development Board. I therefore respectfully request your affirmation of his appointment through two readings and a vote.

Sincerely,

Jay Ash

City Manager
The following communication was received from City Manager Jay Ash. A motion from Councillor Robinson to approve by roll call passed 10-0-1-0. Voting yes were Councilors Recupero, Cataldo, Brown, Robinson, Murphy, Frank, Cortell, Cunningham, Barton, and Hatleberg. Councillor Perlatonda was absent.

Councillor Matt Frank, President

Chelsea City Council

City Hall, Rm 306

500 Broadway

Chelsea, MA 02150

Dear Councillor Frank:

As part of the citywide planning efforts, the Administration reviews all parcels for potential development. During our review we found an old drainage easement located near 1012 Broadway (near Walgreens) that is not in use. This Easement was extended and granted as permanent in 1963 after the City entered into a land swap with the prior property owners. The drainage line began on Clark Avenue across private property to Mill Creek. The easement is not in use due to the development of the abutting parcels, like the Walgreens and the Beth Israel, where improved and upgraded drainage systems have been installed.

I recommend that the City Council authorize the abandonment of the easement so that the parcels that are burdened by the easement are more attractive for development. Attached to this letter is the Easement Plan by the City Council on January 22, 1963.

As always, I am available to discuss this matter with you.

Sincerely,

Jay Ash

City Manager

Second Readings:

The following order was introduced by Councillor Hatleberg and read for the second time. Councillor Hatleberg moved to adopt by roll call. The roll call passed 10-0-1-0. Voting yes were Councilors Recupero, Cataldo, Brown, Robinson, Murphy, Frank, Cortell, Cunningham, Barton, and Hatleberg. Councillor Perlatonda was absent.

WHEREAS,    the Massachusetts School Building Authority (MSBA) grant program has approved a project for the Clark Avenue School and has moved the project into the MSBA Eligibility Period;

WHEREAS,   the MSBA, as part of the Eligibility Period requirements, requires potential grantees to provide funds to conduct a Feasibility Study, such Feasibility Study being a subsequent phase of the MSBA approval process;

WHEREAS,   the City has concluded the Feasibility phase and met all of the MSBA submission requirements to qualify the project for final consideration by the MSBA;

WHEREAS,   the City wishes to advance design development activities prior to securing 

MSBA project approval in order so that important threshold dates for construction activities may be achieved, such Design Development being a subsequent phase of the MSBA approval process; and also provide project financing costs from stabilization to cover anticipated bond issuance actions;

WHEREAS,   the City Manager is recommending that additional funds for the Design Development Study be appropriated out of the School Capital Stabilization Fund;

NOW THEREFORE,   BE IT ORDERED by the City Council of the City of Chelsea that in accordance with Chapter 44, Section 5(b) of the General Laws, the sum of $1,828,625.00 is hereby appropriated from the School Capital Stabilization reserve Fund Account #70244 to the FY’12 Clark Avenue School Project-Capital Account Fund #553312-58300 for the purpose of paying costs of the Clark Avenue School Major repair Project Design Development phase, said school being located at 8 Clark Avenue, Chelsea Massachusetts, including the payment of all costs incidental or related thereto, and for which City of Chelsea may be eligible for a grant from the Massachusetts School Building Authority(“MSBA”), said amount to be expended under the direction of City Manager upon the advice of the School Building Committee. The City of Chelsea acknowledges that the MSBA’s grant program is a non-entitlement, discretionary program based on need, as determined by the MSBA, and any costs the City of Chelsea incurs in excess of any grant approved by and received from the MSBA shall be the sole responsibility of the City of Chelsea.                                                                    
New Business:

The following order was introduced by Councillor Cortell. A motion from Councillor Cortell to adopt under suspension was adopted.

ORDEERED,   that a Sub-Committee on Conference be held regarding the Chelsea REACH after school/out-of-school program to inform the council and the public about its history, mission, methodologies and achievements, as well as upcoming activities, undertakings and events.
The following order was introduced by Councillor Frank. A motion from Councillor Robinson to adopt by roll call passed 10-0-1-0. Voting yes were Councilors Recupero, Cataldo, Brown, Robinson, Murphy, Frank, Cortell, Cunningham, Barton, and Hatleberg. Councillor Perlatonda was absent.

Whereas,   the City Administration has determined that abandonment of the current drainage easement located at or near 1012 Broadway is proper and shown on the attached Easement Plan;
Whereas,   this Easement was extended and granted as permanent in 1963 after the City entered into a land swap with the prior property owners and said easement is no longer of use by the current abutting property owners who have constructed improvements to their drainage;

Now, therefore be it ORDERED by the City Council of the City of Chelsea, as follows;
Pursuant Chapter 40 &15 of the Massachusetts General Laws, the City Council hereby authorizes the abandonment of a drainage easement as shown and recorded in the Suffolk Registry  of Deeds, Book 7726, Page 367 and more specifically described and shown on the attached plan as “Easement A” dated January 1963 by John Marion, registered land surveyor.
It is hereby further ORDERED;

That the City Manager or his designee is authorized to record the abandonment of this easement with Suffolk Registry of Deeds.

A moment of silence was conducted for the passing of Raymond Bishop, and Alice Parrow at the request of Councillor Robinson.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Paul G. Casino

Clerk of the Chelsea City Council                                                                            

